

**John G. Cronin** *Admitted in NH and MA* 

August 3, 2023

James W. Kennedy, City Solicitor City of Concord 41 Green Street Concord, NH 03301

Re: 11 Stickney Avenue

Dear Jim:

As requested, please accept this letter as a formal request that the Mayor and City Council clarify and correct the decision to discontinue a portion of Stickney Avenue related to the development of the former highway buildings.

The Mayor and City Council will take up issues regarding easements and other matter on August 6, 2023. The road discontinuance requires clarification. The timeline is as follows:

- 1. Applicant files a Petition to Discontinue with Plan on October 13, 2021;
- 2. Applicant files an amended plan on March 4, 2022;
- 3. The Mayor and City Council approve the discontinuance on October 11, 2022;
- 4. The formal paperwork related to the vote makes reference to the original plan and not the revised plan.

We think all that is required is ratification of the vote per the revised plan, which is enclosed for your reference. Kindly present this matter to the Mayor and City Council for correction. Thank you.

Sincerely yours, CRONIN BISSON & ZALINSKY, P.C.

By: John G. Cronin

John G. Cronin, Esquire

JGC:lma Enclosure